
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

February 16, 2021
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with roll call. 
2. Roll Call:

Members Present via Zoom:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Branden Mohler
Engineer, Devon Liggett

Firefighter, Matt Burns

Firefighter, Joe McDonald

Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel

Public Present:


Bob Timberman


Sue Drinen



3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated that Chief Tope mentioned we may be able to have our next board meeting in person as long as the COVID 19 numbers continue to trend down in Munds Park.
4. Approval of Minutes: January 19, 2021:
Minutes approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated she had no correspondence. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 58.33% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 54.13%, 2000 Physical Resources is at 9.42%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 48.54% and Capital Expenditures is at 3.15% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 41.98%.
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler said that we collected over $7993 which is a little less than what was received last year in ambulance revenue. She also reported that Fire Recovery USA just recently moved a few accounts from active to non-billable. She said she thought they automatically sent those accounts to collections, but she had an email in with Wendy, our account liaison to double check and she would let the board know at the next meeting how that process works. She reported that our state wildland billing check for the El Dorado fire finally came in and she would be paying highlands for the travel per diem which was charged to Highland’s credit card accounts leaving the department revenue for the fire at around $30,000.  Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board.
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that A-shift had a head-on collision but there were no serious injuries. He said B-shift got called to a truck fire. The truck that was on fire was actually being towed so they are not sure how it started.  
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said that the budget that was approved by Governor Ducey included funds to be used to put together 72 convict crews to remove hazardous fuels to assist the state with fuels reduction. He reported that currently there is only 6 firefighting crews assigned to this duty. Next, Chief Tope said AFDA reported that there is a new bill in the works, S1298 HB2455, which would allow departments to mortgage their stations in order to pay down their pension debt. He said Flag Fire did this, but currently it is an illegal process. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope said that the district got audited by Homeland Security on our I-9’s. He said there were a few small findings, such as missing hire dates and PO Box addresses where the form asks for a physical address. Office Manager Mohler has corrected those and sent them back to our auditor and we are waiting their final letter. Chief Tope reported that a majority of the station lights have been replaced with LED light bars which are brighter, but will hopefully reduce our stations electricity bill. Lastly, Chief Tope stated that there is a neighborhood watch meeting via zoom at 6:30. Chairman Drinen asked Chief Tope if he could get the zoom meeting link. Chief Tope stated he would email the board that link. 
9. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Approval of JP Morgan Declaration Letter:
Office Manager Mohler explained to the board that this is a yearly vote and approval to allow us to have a line of credit with the Coconino County through JP Morgan Chase bank in the event that we do not collect all of our tax revenue and need to use a line of credit to pay payroll and necessary bills. She explained that in the year prior, Coconino County Treasurer Sarah Benatar allowed anyone needing to use their line of credit to do so with 0% interest through December 2020. She is not sure if that is Sarah’s plan for this year since COVID is still an issue, but she would update the board when she found out new year information. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the Declaration Letter for JP Morgan. Member    Rose moved and Member Treharne seconded. The vote passed unanimously. 

Aye Votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Treharne, Member Barnes, Member Rose.

10. DISCUSSION: Purchase of new pre-planning software, Flow MSP:

 Chief Tope explained to the board that during our last ISO review we were lacking in training records and pre-incident planning which hindered our district from getting a better ISO rating. These are the ratings that help insurance companies gauge your home insurance rates. He explained that we purchased Target Solutions which tracks the departments training records and we just purchased Flow MSP which will help with pre-planning in the district. He explained that this program will allow the guys to input specific information for every building/home in the district such as where utilities are located, shut offs for utilities, if a resident who lives at the address has a disability and may require more help in the event of an emergency to get out of the house etc. He said he decided to pay for the 3-year contract as it gave us a 20% discount. Currently the company is working to input our GIS data and the program will go live soon. 
11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:

There were no public comments/questions. Chief Tope stated that currently Munds Park has one active COVID case on the County’s list and it should drop to 0 in the next few days as long as there are no new cases. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:21 P.M.

Next Meeting: March 16, 2021 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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